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C@ Dates to Remember

July 8

140 S. Dearborn Street, Suite 1400, Chicago

July 12

Vernon Hills Village Hall, 290 Evergreen Drive

July 13

STAR Line Municipal Task Force—10:30 p.m.

Hoffman Estates Village Hall, 1900 Hassell Road

July 20

Oakton Community College, Des Plaines

July 21

Arlington Heights Village Hall, 33 S. Arlington Heights Road

July 29

Northwest Council of Mayors Technical Committee—8:30 p.m.

Arlington Heights Village Hall, 33 S. Arlington Heights Road

July 29

GO TO 2040 Public Meeting—6:00 p.m. (see article on page 3)

Arlington Heights Public Library, 500 North Dunton Avenue

August 6

GO TO 2040 Deadline for Public Comment

The Road Less Traveled: Understanding Congestion Pricing—12:00 p.m. (see article on page 7)

Lake & McHenry Counties Bike Corridor Meeting—1:00 p.m. (see article on page 2)

NWMC Bicycle Plan Update Meeting—10:00 a.m. (see article on page 2)

Transit Oriented Development: Lessons Learned & Looking Ahead—2:00 p.m. (see article on page 7)

A\
~¢ ) NWMC Bicycle and Pedestrian Committee Discusses Plan Update

On June 15, the NWMC Bicycle and Pe-
destrian Committee met and discussed
the update to the Conference’s 2007
regional bike plan. The Active Transpor-
tation Alliance (ATA) is assisting the
NWMC in compiling regional destina-
tions, evaluating and prioritizing corri-
dors as well as developing an implemen-
tation strategy.

The Committee discussed a draft list of
evaluation measures for the regional
corridors identified in the 2007 plan. The

draft list of evaluation measures in-
cludes both quantitative and qualitative
measures to assist in prioritizing regional
corridors for implementation. Among
the evaluation measures being consid-
ered are corridor completeness, consis-
tency with municipal bike plans, connec-
tivity to regional destinations and access
to trail networks.

Moving forward, the NWMC will hold a
series of meetings on July 20 (see article
on page 2) to examine potential align-

ments, obstacles and implementation
strategies for the plan’s regional corri-
dors. On August 17, ATA will present the
initial corridor evaluations and discuss
Conference prioritization. The bike plan
maps and a list of currently funded and
planned projects are available online
here. Comments on the maps or up-
dates on the lists of projects should be
sent to NWMC staff.

(Continued on page 2)
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“¢) Bike and Pedestrian Committee Continued

(Continued from page 1)

In addition to the plan, the Committee
discussed the current progress of mu-
nicipal projects, the composition and
activities of bike task forces as well as
municipal bike events such as commu-
nity rides.

7\

") NWMC Bike Plan Update Meetings Scheduled

The NWMC is in the process of updating
its 2007 Bicycle Plan. A major focus of
the 2007 Bicycle Plan was to identify
regional corridors that connect regional
destinations and trail networks. Noting
the lack of East-West bicycle mobility,
the plan identified eight potential East-
West bike corridors; however, as a result
of grant restrictions, the identified corri-
dors were limited to Cook County. This
plan update will expand the scope to
examine the entire NWMC service area.
Once potential corridors are identified,
the Active Transportation Alliance, in
coordination with NWMC staff and the
Bicycle and Pedestrian Committee, will
evaluate the corridors and make recom-
mendations for prioritization and imple-
mentation.

Time Corridor(s)

9:00 a.m. Irving Park
10:00 a.m. Higgins/Howard/Sibley
11:00 a.m. Golf Road

12:00 p.m. Glenview Rd/Central Rd
1:00 p.m. Willow Road
2:00 p.m. Dundee Road

3:00 p.m.

The NWMC will host a meeting on July
12 at 1:00 p.m. to consider potential
bike corridors in Lake and McHenry
Counties. This meeting will be held at
the Vernon Hills Village Hall, located at
290 Evergreen Drive.

As the next step in the NWMC Bike Plan
update, a series of corridor meetings will
be held at the NWMC offices on Tuesday
July 20, starting at 9 a.m. Please refer-
ence the schedule below. These meet-
ings will explore the opportunities and
obstacles in each of the proposed corri-
dors. We are requesting that municipal
staff involved in bike planning attend
and we strongly encourage your munici-
pality to participate and provide input at
these meetings.

Municipalities Involved

ﬁews from the Northwest \

Council of Mayors

The Northwest Council of Mayors will
have one Surface Transportation Pro-
gram (STP) project on the July letting,
the intersection improvement of Golf
Road at New Wilke Avenue in Rolling
Meadows. Two projects partially funded
by leftover American Recovery and Rein-
vestment Act (ARRA) funds will be on
the September letting, Algonquin Road
lighting in Rolling Meadows and Arling-
ton Heights, and an intersection im-
provement at Biesterfield Road at I-
290. STP funds are also being used in
these two projects.

The next Northwest Council of Mayors
Technical Committee is scheduled for
8:30 a.m. on July 29 at the Arlington
Heights Village Hall.

&

J

Schaumburg, Hanover Park, Streamwood, Bartlett

Evanston, Skokie, Lincolnwood, Morton Grove, Park Ridge, Des Plaines, Elk Grove Vil-

lage, Schaumburg, Hoffman Estates

Evanston, Skokie, Morton Grove, Golf, Niles, Des Plaines, Mount Prospect, Arlington
Heights, Rolling Meadows, Schaumburg, Hoffman Estates

Wilmette, Glenview, Des Plaines, Mount Prospect, Arlington Heights, Rolling Meadows,

Schaumburg, Hoffman Estates

Winnetka, Northfield, Glenview, Northbrook, Prospect Heights, Wheeling, Arlington

Heights, Palatine

Glencoe, Northbrook, Wheeling, Buffalo Grove, Arlington Heights, Palatine, Barrington

Any Lake/McHenry corridors identified on July 12
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Cg\‘ News from the North Shore Council of @Ws Fom Other Councils\
@), Mayors of Mayors

The North Shore Council of Mayors significant intersection improvements DuPage County Council of Mayors
Technical Committee met on June 16 to  and previous spending, the North Shore
discuss the future of the North Shore Council continues to carry a negative
Surface Transportation Program (STP). program balance. Looking to the future,
The North Shore Council funded two the North Shore Technical Committee
intersection improvement projects dur- recommended seeking strategies to
ing federal fiscal year (FFY) 2010. The assist in reducing the council’s negative
Village of Skokie’s Golf Road at Skokie balance. In September, the North Shore
Boulevard project was let in November  Technical Committee will consider
and the Village of Glenview’s Green- changes for the FFY 2011-2015 STP pro-
wood Road at Glenview Road project gram.

was let in April. As a result of these

On June 18, The DuPage Mayors and
Managers Association (DMMC) an-
nounced a call for FY 2011 - 2016 Sur-
face Transportation Program (STP)
projects. Applications sponsored or co
-sponsored by a DuPage municipality
will be accepted until 4:00 p.m. on
Friday, August 13. Project requests for
up to 70 percent federal construction
funding for highway projects and up to
75 percent federal construction fund-
F\ ing for Transportation Control Meas-
~¢) Draft GO TO 2040 Available for Public Comment ure (TCM) projects will be accepted.

Further details including application
forms, the DMMC STP Manual and
[W== - Give residents more options for other information can be found on the

getting around, including transit, STP page of the DMMC website or by
contacting Kama Dobbs

m =R E& . walking, and bicycling
S Improve parks and preserve open (kdobbs@dmmc-cog.org).
GO TO 2040 space McHenry County Council of Mayors

Comprehens;ve Reduce consumption of energy and The last of the council’'s American

Reg;ona l Plan water Recovery and Reinvestment Act
DRAFT

As part of their public outreach for the (ARRA) money was spent after the

plan, CMAP staff presented the draft June 4 letting. The Silver Lake Road at
plan to the Northwest Municipal Confer- Three Oaks Road intersection im-
ence at a special meeting on Monday, provement project in the Village of

June 28 at Oakton Community College in Cary received the remaining ARRA
Des Plaines. In addition to the stake- funds. With that, the council success-

holder meeting, CMAP is holding a series fully spent its entire ARRA allocation
of public meetings around the region. well before the September 2010 dead-

The draft GO TO 2040 hensi ;
e dra comprehensive The following are the most convenient line.

regional plan is now available for public
comment through August 6. The plan for NWMC members: The next McHenry County Council of
recommends action in four themes: July 13, 6:00 to 8:00 p.m. Mayors meeting will be on Thursday,
Livable Communities, Regional Mobility, McHenry County July 15 at 2:00 p.m. at the Algonquin
Human Capital, and Efficient Govern- Woodstock Public Library Village Hall, located at 2200 Harnish
ance. GO TO 2040 aims to: 414 W. Judd St. Drive in Algonquin.

Woodstock, IL 60098

® Emphasize support for existing
communities July 21, 6:00 to 8:00 p.m. NWMC will submit comments based on
Encourage more compact, sustain- Kane County feedback from member municipalities

able development patterns Kane County Government Center and staff analysis, and encourages all
719 So. Batavia Avenue members to provide comments as well.

£ h h Geneva, IL 60134 The public comment period closes Au-
parency of government throug gust 6. The plan is expected to be

better decision making July 29, 2010, 6:00 to 8:00 p.m. adopted in October. The draft Go To

Reduce congestion by emphasizing North'west/Nor'Fh Shore C'OOI.( County 2040 Plan, including an executive sum-
modernization (rather than expan- Arlington Heights Public Library mary, can be found here.

sion) of the current transportation 500 North Dunton Avenue
system Arlington Heights, IL 60004

Increase the efficiency and trans-




NWMC TRANSPORTATION NEWSLETTER

VOLUME 2, ISSUE 7 - JULY 2, 2010

A
(“1) Village of Skokie Breaks Ground on New Yellow Line Station

Courtesy of the Village of Skokie

On June 21, 2010, Skokie officials broke
ground to construct the long-awaited
CTA Yellow Line Oakton Street Station in
Downtown Skokie. Construction of the
“Kiss ‘n Ride” facility is expected to be
complete in fall 2011 and the Chicago
Transit Authority (CTA) estimates some
1,200 boardings will occur at the stop
each day. The station will cost approxi-
mately $20 million to construct, with the
Village of Skokie funding $6 million and
the additional $14 million coming from
federal Congestion Mitigation and Air
Quality (CMAQ) funds.

The groundbreaking event took place at
the 8045 Lamon Building in the lllinois
Science + Technology Park. State and
local officials who attended the event

included Congresswoman Jan Scha-
kowsky; Skokie Mayor George Van
Dusen; State Representative Lou Lang;
State Representative Elizabeth Coulson;
Scott Kagawa, Office of United States
Senator Roland Burris and Larry Suf-
fredin, Commissioner, 13th District,
Cook County. Other officials in atten-
dance included Richard L. Rodriguez,
President, CTA and Don Kopec, Deputy
Director for Planning and Programming,
Chicago Metropolitan Agency for Plan-
ning (CMAP).

“Today’s groundbreaking event marks a
significant step toward increased public
transportation access for residents of
Skokie and surrounding areas. | am
grateful to officials from CTA, the lllinois
Department of Transportation, the Fed-
eral Highway Administration, Skokie’s

state and federal legislators, Common-
wealth Edison, the Chicago Metropolitan
Agency for Planning, Forest City Enter-
prises and, of course, to Village staff
who persevered with this project for
many years,” said Mayor Van Dusen.
“Their collective vision, hard work and
dedication to this important public
transportation initiative will benefit the
region for decades to come.”

CTA President Richard L. Rodriguez
stated, “On behalf of CTA and its cus-
tomers | want to thank Congresswoman
Schakowsky, Senator Jeff Schoenberg,
Mayor Van Dusen and the lllinois Con-
gressional Delegation for their contin-
ued efforts on behalf of CTA in securing
funding for projects such as this, which
will enable us to continue to provide
service to the growing ridership along
the Yellow Line and to attract new cus-
tomers to the benefits of public transit.”

The new station is adjacent to the lllinois
Science + Technology Park, a nearly 24-
acre research campus with 20 pharma-
ceutical, healthcare, bio- and nano-
technology firms that employ a total of
1,000 people. The park is owned by
Forest City Enterprises and officials
maintain that the new rapid transit sta-
tion is critical to bringing more firms and
jobs to the area.

Artist Rendering of New Oakton
Yellow Line Station
Source: Village of Skokie

A
(“1) Village of Wheeling Cuts Ribbon on New Bicycle and Pedestrian Bridge

On June 10, a ribbon cutting was held to
celebrate the opening of the Sharon S.
Ball Memorial Bridge, a bicycle and pe-
destrian bridge which connects Dundee
Road to Hawthorne School in the Village
of Wheeling. The new structure, which
replaced a nearly century old bridge,
was funded with American Recovery and
Reinvestment Act (ARRA) funds through
the Northwest Council of Mayors and
Illinois  Transportation Enhancement
Program (ITEP) funds through the Illinois
Department of Transportation (IDOT).

The bridge also serves residents of the
neighborhoods to the north of the Creek
and the adjacent North Suburban Li-
brary System (NSLS) offices. The new
T o o
i T R e

S -

bridge and shared-use path will eventu-
ally become part of the Village’s com-
prehensive bicycle plan.

Source: Village of Wheeling
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Maintenance

IDOT Policy Changes Streamline Motor Fuel Tax Procedures for Routine

On May 24, the lllinois Department of
Transportation (IDOT) sent a letter to
municipal public works directors, engi-
neers, mayors and presidents regarding
the streamlining of Motor Fuel Tax
(MFT) maintenance activities.

In an effort to streamline the MFT main-
tenance process, IDOT, in coordination
with the lllinois Municipal League and
the lllinois Association of County Engi-
neers, developed policy changes to the
Bureau of Local Roads and Streets Man-
ual.

On October 13, 2009, the Bureau of
Local Roads and Streets issued Proce-
dure Memorandum 2009-04. This
memorandum defines a new group (l1-B)
that covers routine maintenance items.
IDOT will require less oversight for items
eligible for group II-B. Routine mainte-
nance items are defined as follows:

Snow Removal
Street Sweeping

Lighting and Traffic Signal Mainte-
nance

(“\

Cleaning Ditches
Structures

and Drainage

Tree Trimming and Removal
Mowing

Crack Sealing

Pavement Marking

Shoulder Maintenance

Limited Amounts of CC&G Repair
Scour Mitigation

Pavement Patching

Minor Drainage Repairs

In order to expend MFT money for items
defined as routine maintenance, a local
agency will need to submit a Resolution
for Maintenance of Streets and High-
ways by Municipality (BLR 14230) form
and a Municipal Estimate of Mainte-
nance Cost (BLR 14231) form prior to
the beginning of the maintenance pe-
riod for IDOT approval. Within three (3)
months of the end of the maintenance
period, the Maintenance Expenditure
Statement (BLR 14310) form must be
submitted to IDOT. If a local agency
hires a consulting engineering firm to

prepare a local agency maintenance
program, a Maintenance Engineering to
be Performed by a Consulting Engineer
(BLR 05520) form will also be required.
No other standardized IDOT forms will
be required to be submitted for this
type of work; however, all state laws
and policies, including bidding require-
ments and prevailing wage require-
ments, must be met.

Additionally, any contracts that only
involve labor and equipment may be
contracted for up to three years with a
vendor. All contracts involving material
must be completed during the mainte-
nance period for which it was approved.
A maintenance period may be a 12-
month or 24-month period.

IDOT personnel will continue to assist
local agencies who continue to submit
general maintenance programs for rou-
tine maintenance items to IDOT for re-
view and comment.

Detailed information can be obtained
from the Bureau of Local Roads and
Streets Manual here.

“@ FHWA Signs Record of Decision for Elgin O'Hare—West Bypass Project

On June 17, the Federal Highway Ad-
ministration (FHWA) signed the Record
of Decision approving the Tier One Elgin
O’Hare — West Bypass Environmental
Impact Statement (EIS) and the pre-
ferred alternative 203D. As has previ-
ously been reported, the selected alter-
native is an integrated set of multimodal
transportation improvements that will
help address major congestion and mo-
bility problems in the area bounded by I-
90 on the north, 1-294 on the east, |-
290/US 20 on the south, and the west-
ern terminus of the existing Elgin O’Hare
Expressway.

In the Elgin O’Hare corridor, the highway
improvements consist of upgrading and
extending the Elgin O’Hare Expressway
between IL 19/Gary Avenue to the
O’Hare West Bypass for about 10 miles.
Between IL 19/Gary Avenue and 1-290,
the expressway would be widened and

upgraded along the existing alignment.
East of 1-290, extending to the West
Bypass and the proposed O’Hare West
Terminal, Thorndale Road would be
upgraded to a new full-access control
freeway. The mainline facility would be
three to four basic lanes in each direc-
tion, with additional auxiliary lanes be-
tween high volume interchanges. A 70-
foot median would accommodate po-
tential dedicated transit service in the
future. To accommodate local traffic
circulation, frontage roads would be
provided extensively throughout the
corridor. Service interchanges would
provide access at IL 19, Springinsguth
Road, Wright Boulevard, Roselle Road,
Meacham Road, Rohlwing Road, Park
Boulevard, Arlington Heights Road/
Prospect Avenue, Wood Dale Road, and
IL 83. Access to other intersecting road-
ways would be provided by a frontage

road system. A full-access system inter-
change would be provided at 1-290.

Alternative 203 also includes the O’Hare
West Bypass, a freeway section that
would extend from 1-90 at the current
location of the Des Plaines Oasis to I-
294, about 6.2 miles along the western
edge of O’Hare Airport. Option D was
identified as the preferred alignment for
connecting to 1-294 beginning at the
proposed tunnel under the Bensenville
Yard. The freeway generally would ex-
tend southeast along the north edge of
Green Street, then cross the Union Pa-
cific Railroad and proceed south, paral-
leling the east side of the railroad, to a
new system connection with 1-294 near
Grand Avenue. A new bridge that recon-
nects Taft Road across the Bensenville
Yard, linking Franklin Avenue and IL 19

(Continued on page 6)
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‘*@ Continued

(Continued from page 5)

would be constructed, and a full-access
system interchange would be provided
at 1-294. Part of 1-294, extending roughly
from Grand Avenue south to North Ave-
nue, would be improved to accommo-
date system ramp connections and lane
balance requirements.

The freeway would consist of four basic
lanes in each direction with additional
auxiliary lanes at interchanges, and a 70-
foot median would accommodate tran-

Selected Alternative (Alternative 203 with Option D)

shuttles (to be built by others). Other
facets include new stations, intermodal
facilities or transit centers, and park and
ride facilities. Improvements include a
transit corridor along the J-Line west
corridor from the proposed O’Hare West
Terminal station to the Schaumburg
Metra Milwaukee District West station.
This transit improvement would be ei-
ther BRT or commuter rail, and would be
located in the median of the proposed
roadway improvement. This particular
improvement would link residents to

Source: lllinois Department of Transportation

sit service north of Thorndale Avenue.
System interchanges are proposed at I-
90, the Elgin O’Hare Expressway, and I-
294. Service interchanges are proposed
at IL 72, Devon/Pratt, the proposed
O’Hare West Terminal, IL 19, and Green
Street/Franklin Street.

The set of proposed transit improve-
ments has sixteen elements. These
elements consist of corridors providing
commuter rail service, rail or bus rapid
transit (BRT), express bus, local bus, and

jobs in the study area and to downtown
Chicago.

Another aspect of the Selected Alterna-
tive transit improvement is an extension
of the J-Line northwest from the Elgin
O’Hare corridor north along IL 53 to the
Woodfield Mall area. An element of the
J-Line would be an express bus service
extending south along IL 83 and then in
a westerly direction to a terminus at the
proposed STAR Line station in Aurora.
Other elements of the transit plan in-

clude extending the Chicago Transit
Authority Blue Line service from
O’Hare’s terminal core to the proposed
O’Hare West Terminal, and the STAR
Line rail service from the O’Hare West
Terminal to the I-90 corridor where the
service would be extended west. Ex-
press bus service is proposed on 1-355,
Golf Road, Dempster Street, Irving Park
Road, and Mannheim Road. Shuttle bus
service is proposed between the
Schaumburg Metra Station and the
Hanover Park Metra Station. Extending
the J-Line as a higher capacity transit
service to the Hanover Park Metra Sta-
tion will be evaluated in Tier Two. Circu-
lator bus routes and shuttles are
planned to develop better connections
to stations and employment and activity
centers. Rail and BRT stations have been
added at key locations, as well as park
and ride facilities to provide conven-
ience and improve system ridership. The
sum of these improvements is aimed at
providing an alternative to the automo-
bile for area residents and workers.

Other supporting transportation im-
provements were considered in the
development of a comprehensive trans-
portation solution for the study area. In
particular, non-motorized transportation
is an important aspect of the plan that
would benefit home to work trips, rec-
reational opportunities, and linkages to
transit facilities, activity centers, and
employment centers. The types of rec-
ommended strategies include bicycle
and pedestrian improvements including
new bicycle trails and pedestrian paths
that would provide better connections
to transit stations; transportation cen-
ters; park and ride facilities; community
activity centers; regional trail systems;
and employment areas. Transportation
system management (TSM) and travel
demand management (TDM) strategies
will be considered in Tier Two when
engineering details are identified.

Tier Two begins will formally begin at
the end of August and will involve work-
ing with stakeholders to add detail to
the Preferred Alternative in three major
areas — Design, Financing, and Construc-
tion Sequencing.
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~¢’) IDOT Adopts Complete Streets Policy

GEP Call for Projecg

In October 2007, The General Assembly
passed Senate Bill 508, which required
the Illinois Department of Transporta-
tion (IDOT) to incorporate bicycle and
pedestrian accommodations into state
highway projects in urban areas, except
in cases where pavement resurfacing
projects do not widen the existing trav-
eled way, or where there is a docu-
mented safety issue, excessive cost or
absence of need.

To that end, on June 1, IDOT issued a
Bureau of Design and Environment
(BDE) Procedure Memorandum
(Number 68-10) on “Bicycle and Pedes-
trian  Accommodation (Complete
Streets).” The memorandum replaces
Chapters 5 and 17 (‘Local Agency Agree-
ments’ and ‘Bicycle and Pedestrian Ac-
commodations,” respectively) of the
Bureau of Design and Environment Man-
ual. The revisions will be incorporated

TOD: Seminar and
Panel Discussion

D

into the next update of the BDE Manual.
Highlights of the changes include:

® Increasing the state’s match for
sidewalks from 50/50 to 80/20,

Addressing match requirements for
bicycle accommodations,

A new facility selection table, which
identifies appropriate accommoda-
tions based on traffic and speed,

A requirement for greater coordi-
nation with Design and Environ-
ment’s Bicycle and Pedestrian Co-
ordinator.

The full memorandum and changes to
Chapter 4 and 17 of the Bureau of De-
sign and Environment Manual can be
found here.

Congestion Pricing
Roundtable

D

On Wednesday, July 21 at 2:00 p.m., the
America Planning Association (APA) —
Chicago Metro Section will hold a panel
discussion entitled TOD: Lessons
Learned & Looking Ahead. Transit-
oriented development (TOD) is a familiar
concept in municipal planning. With
many TOD planning projects being com-
pleted and built in the past several years
in the region, what lessons can we learn
from these experiences? What will the
next evolution of TOD look like? Panel-
ists from the Regional Transportation
Authority (RTA), Pace, Teska Associates
and Charles Witherington-Perkins, Direc-
tor of Planning and Community Develop-
ment with the Village of Arlington
Heights will explore these questions.
The program will be held at the Arling-
ton Heights Village Hall, located at 33 S.
Arlington Heights Road. The program
registration costs $15 (S5 for students).
To attend the panel discussion, please
RSVP by July 14 to:

apachicagometrosection@yahoo.com

On July 8, beginning at 12:00 p.m. the
Metropolitan Planning Council (MPC)
will host a roundtable discussion on
congestion pricing. The roundtable will
be held at the MPC offices, located at
140 S. Dearborn Street, Suite 1400, Chi-
cago.

The federal government has been test-
ing several programs nationwide to help
combat the bottlenecks choking Ameri-
can cities. Jeffrey Lindley from the
United States Department of Transpor-
tation will discuss the congestion reduc-
tion strategies being considered by the
Federal Highway Administration (FHWA)
and provide some insight regarding the
types of opportunities regions can ex-
pect to see from the next federal surface
transportation bill to help relieve the
pressures and economic strain caused
by congestion. Nick Thompson from the
Minnesota Department of Transporta-
tion will give an in-depth look at Minne-
sota’s experience with congestion pric-
ing techniques along two major high-
ways and highlight the building blocks

The lllinois Department of Transpor-
tation (IDOT) has announced the
2010 |Illinois Transportation En-
hancement Program (ITEP) call for
projects. The 2010 ITEP program
makes approximately $S80 million in
federal funds available to eligible
applicants. The ITEP program is
designed to expand travel choices,
enhance the experience of travel,
and improve quality of life in Illinois
by funding projects that promote
bicycle and pedestrian travel, im-
prove roadway and streetscape
design, and preserve and improve
the cultural, historic, aesthetic, and
environmental aspects of our trans-
portation infrastructure.

ITEP funds are awarded competi-
tively, and any local or state govern-
ment with taxing authority is eligible
to apply for and sponsor an en-
hancement project. Local matching
funds are required and work must
begin on the projects within three
years. Applications for ITEP funding
are due August 31. For more infor-
mation about ITEP or to access the
on-line application, please visit the
IDOT website.

N

that have led to a reduction in traf-
fic. Finally, Kristi Lafleur, Executive Di-
rector of the lllinois Toll Highway Au-
thority, will discuss ways the lllinois
Tollway is working to address the Chi-
cago region's congestion problems.

_/

The cost of the roundtable, which in-
cludes lunch, is $15 for MPC donors and
$30 for all others. Seating is limited, so
pre-registration is required. Registration
and event details can be found here.
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~¢) Contacts

¢ e )

ember Spotligh

Mike Walczak

NWMC Program Manager for Transportation and Environment
Northwest Council Planning Liaison

1616 E. Golf Road

Des Plaines, IL 60016

847-296-9200, ext. 34

mwalczak@nwmc-cog.org

Chris Staron

NWMC Program Associate for Transportation
North Shore Council Planning Liaison

1616 E. Golf Road

Des Plaines, IL 60016

847-296-9200, ext. 31
cstaron@nwmc-cog.org

If your municipality is undertaking a
transportation plan or project of
note, please contact NWMC staff to
be featured in an upcoming edition
of the NWMC Transportation News-
letter.
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